
1

Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health

From: Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health
Sent: Tuesday, December 08, 2015 2:59 PM
To: 'jmonroe@rabooherconsulting.com'
Cc: Jennifer Brady
Subject: RE: E&B's GIG Facility Excavation Activities

Jeff, 
 
We have no objection to your proposal to  place a visqueen barrier over the area where oil was detected and backfill the 
remainder of the excavation prior to pending rain. 
 
Regards, 
 
Jerry Wickham 
Alameda County Environmental Health 
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway 
Alameda, CA  94502 
510-567-6791 
jerry.wickham@acgov.org  
 

From: jmonroe@rabooherconsulting.com [mailto:jmonroe@rabooherconsulting.com]  
Sent: Tuesday, December 08, 2015 2:32 PM 
To: Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health <jerry.wickham@acgov.org> 
Cc: Jennifer Brady <jbrady@ebresources.com> 
Subject: E&B's GIG Facility Excavation Activities 

 
Jerry, 
 
I would like to update you on our excavation activities on Patterson Pass Road, Livermore. Attached 
is a draft map of the final excavation limits and the latest TPH results from the last western most 
excavation activities. We have stopped excavation activities at this point due to the proximately of 
the power pole and electrical panel for the facility. Please note that the only samples that indicate 
residual oil impact is a lense in the very southwest corner where our power drop is presently located. 
Note that sample ID SW44-d16.0 was collected both as a bottom and sidewall sample to show the 
lense is relatively shallow and does not continue vertically. 
 
We are proposing, and asking for your approval, to place a visqueen barrier between the excavation 
wall where the residual oil was detected and backfill the reminder of the excavation prior to the next 
rain.  E&B is currently reviewing our Work Plan for installing 3 groundwater monitoring wells and I 
expect to send that to you within the next day or so. 
 
If you have any questions please feel free to call me at 530-237-6628. 
 
Regards, 
 
Jeff Monroe 


